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Model Letter FTC1









	Topic:
	Decision Letter for an Employee’s Claim for Permanence 

	From: 

	The manager undertaking the review

	To:

	The employee who has claimed permanence

	When:
 
	Normally within 21 days of the date the claim is lodged


Dear (employee name)

Claim for a permanent contract

I have reviewed your claim for a permanent contract of employment in accordance with Section 1 of the HR Code of Practice on Reviewing Fixed-term Contracts [and have taken advice from the HR Department]. 

Options:

I am pleased to tell you that my decision is that you qualify as a permanent employee.  I have taken steps to find funding for your post and get approval for it to be made permanent.  These administrative matters are now complete and I have instructed the HR Department to write to you with a new contract of employment. They will contact you shortly.

Or:

I have decided that you do not qualify as a permanent employee.  This is because:

[Give the reason(s) in full but limit them to the issues you are required to consider in law.]

[Do say, for example: 

“This is because, in law, to qualify as a permanent employee you must have at least 4 years’ continuous service and I consider that your continuous service was broken two years’ ago and you therefore have insufficient continuous service”.  (Then explain the facts and dates that underlie your decision); or 

“This is because, in law, to qualify as a permanent employee you must be employed on successive fixed-term contracts and this is your first contract with the College” (Then explain the facts that underlie your decision); or 

“This is because, in law, to qualify as a permanent employee you must be employed on a fixed-term contract which cannot be objectively justified, and I take the view that your fixed-term contract is justified because (give the reason). (Then explain the facts that underlie the reason).”]

[Do not say, for example: 

“This is because there are insufficient funds to make your post permanent”, or 

“This is because I have not been able to get approval for a permanent post”.]

You will note that under section 1 of the Code of Practice, there is no right of appeal against my decision. 

Yours sincerely,

Head of Department (or nominee) 

Copy to

Personal file, employee’s manager, employee’s representative (if known).
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